
Newsletter- Term 3, 2019 
 

Dear Families, 

Something’s cooking!  

This month for HHOOSH Club, children have been cooking 

up a great range of different late snacks. Children work 

together and follow simple step by step instructions to 

create delish goodies. 

 

 

 

Take cover, It’s going to Explode! 

Children have shown an interest in volcanos and 

have  created their own volcano with recycled 

materials. 

In the afternoons children gatherd around the 

volcano as they watched it erupt. 

  

 

Seniors Club 

We have restarted our Seniors Club initiative this term to engage our year 5 and 6 children in 

activities which interest them. Each Thursday afternoon we have had specialised time for our 

seniors to develop their social and emotional wellbeing as well as opportunities for them to show 

responisblity and develop self-help skills. We recently went on an excursion to Harry Shelley Park 

where they were able to enjoy the extra freedom and privileges. 

 

Staff changes at HHOOSH: 

 

Natasha has now gone on maternity leave and Natalie will be Acting Director for a year. 

Taylor has stepped up to Natalie ‘s Assistant Director role and we have hired Tash Barrow as an  

educational leader. 

We have hired new casual staff over the last few months as some of our current staff are on 

University pracs and/or applying for fulltime positions in their chosen professions.  

 

Meet our new educators at HHOOSH: 

 

Tash Barrow 

Education Leader 

My name is Tash and I’m the new educational leader. I’ve been working at an 

after-school care for the last 3 years. I’m excited to take on this new role as I love 

coming up with new activities for the children. I’m currently studying a Bachelor of 

Economics. 



 

Ethan Chan 

My name is Ethan. I am currently studying a Bachelor of Science at University 

of New South Wales. I am eager to work with children and create meaningful 

memories with each child. My hobbies include playing saxophone, dancing 

and tennis. 

 

 

Elise King 

My name is Elise. Im currently studying Graphic Design at Western Sydney 

University. I love hanging out with kids! I also love craft, drawing and dancing. 

 

 

 

Josh Bercich 

Hi, my name is Josh. I just started at university to study computing and science. 

I also study art in my spare time so drawing with kids is always an activity I love 

to do. 

 

Existing Staff: Natalie, Taylor, Maddie, Tom M, Heather, Mia, Chris, Lachlan, Brittany, Isabella, 

Alice, Jess, Margot, Alicia. 

 

HAVE YOU BOOKED IN FOR SEPT/OCT VACATION CARE??? 

 



What’s happening next term? 

• New sustainability programs will be implemented into the program, teaching children 

different ways they can look after planet earth. 

 

• We would love the help of our families create meaningful sustainability experiences for 

children so if you would like to assist us please see Taylor, Natalie or Tash. 

 

• We would greatly appreciate if our families could bring in some recycled materials for 

the children to create some wonderful things with! Items such as toilet rolls, plastic 

boxes, milk cartons, jars, cardboard boxes, newspaper, egg cartons, bottles and bottle 

caps are just some of the things we would love to receive. 

 

From the HHOOSH team and P&C Committee 

 


